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Brothers and Sisters,

Greetings in Jesus Name

We have gradually come into the Ember months, meaning that beforc we knovc\j/
it we would be entering into a new year. We thank God for all he has done an

is doing for us.

Our last report carried us into May. On June 1 we had our bible study artlhd on
Saturday the 4™ we came together for fasting @nd praying. On trlhe 6" we
worshipped at Agbaina; we began another series on family. On the 8™ we hgd
our bible class. On the 12" we worshipped at Aabama; the discussion on famﬂy
continues. On the 15" we had ou: bible study. On the 19" we worshipped with
the new church at Isiala Oboro, after worship we went out for house to house
preaching. They have graded the road and is not as bad as before but may nqt
last through the raining season. On the 22" we had our bible study. On the
22" I preached at a burial in Avodima Ipupe. There were a good number of
people present who heard the message of salvation. On the 26" we went back
to the new congregation. As I told you before, the resident preacher and two to
three members from the University church are there every Sunday.

On July 1 NIATS Stakeholders went to see the villagers that donated the school
land as an effort towards the resolution of the differences.
They insist that we renew the agreement which is not due for renewal, while
we tell them to wait until the due date. The reason for asking for the untimely
renewal is because they want aaded benefits. On 2" we had prayer and fasting
in then church. This happens morithly. On 3 we worshipped at Umuogo. This
is @ congregation that invited 1.s some months ago to help settle a dispute
among them; we went to see how they were doing and were glad to observe
that peace has tzken place. On 6" we had our midweek bible class.

On the 10" we worshipped at Aghama. 13" was our bible class. On the 17"we
worshipped at Isiala Oboro. In the evening we did open air. On the 24" we
worshipped at Aro-Ngwa, one ¢f the congregations we started in the sixties
.they are doing weli relatively but have no elders, one problem of many
congregations. 27" was our midweek bible class. On the 31 I spoke at Ohanze
Isiahia. The same day the congregation sent off their preacher. This also is one
of our oldest congregations without elders.

On August ¢, we had a lectureship at Ohafia which was aimed at alerting the
congregations there rot to give ir to false doctrine. On the 7 we went back to









